High Ercall News 34 – 10.6.22



Contact Details:

School Office 01952 387570

Head email: h2051@taw.org.uk

Admin email: a2051@taw.org.uk

Twitter: Follow us on @HighErcallPri



It's a busy half term!!!

There are lots of events and trips planned for this half term—including transition events for all the children, meeting the new Reception children, trips out and about, a careers week, Arthog outreach for Year 5 and cycle training in Year 6! Lots of photos to follow I am sure.



Class 2 made terrariums just before half term in Geography—finding out about habitats.

Year 5 children had fun at Thomas Adams secondary school—with science and history and all sorts! Great day.



Come along and help us organise events for school to fundraise!

On **Monday 13th June at 6.00pm** we have a short FHEPs meeting in school to organise the Tri-Ercall event and plan for the future. Please come and join this friendly bunch of parents to help us at school.



Online Safety Tips

I sent home an online safety parent newsletter on Thursday which has some great information about certain games. This will come out once a month and is on the website: School Information—Online Safety.

With this newsletter, I have also attached a brilliant parents guide about setting up parental controls on all apps, routers, internet service providers and much more. It is very comprehensive and would certainly help you to feel secure that your child cannot access inappropriate content or access devices at certain times. Please do have a look and contact us in school, if we can support you with keeping your child safe online.

Sports Day—Thursday 30th June



Sports Day will be organised a little differently this year.

Classes 1 and 2 will have their sports events from 9.30am to 10.30am.

Classes 3,4,and 5 will have their sports events from 11.00 to 12.30pm.

Parents / Carers are welcome to attend the events. We have tried to keep the timings to reduce any time needed from work if you have children in both key stages.

Please can spectators bring their own chairs—which helps us with the organisation of the event. Parents can stay after drop off for Classes 1 and 2.

The children will all be in colour teams—and the overall team winner will be announced to the children during their picnic lunch. An email will come home next week to give you time to purchase a coloured t-shirt if you are able to.

Otherwise your white school PE t-shirt is fine.

We are looking forward to sharing sports day with you this year—with a few changes from previous years.

DATE EVENT	
DATE	EVEINT
Monday / Tuesday 13th / 14th June	Year 5 Arthog Outreach
w/b Monday 13th June	Bikeability—Year 6
Wednesday 15th June	Class 3 trip to The Ironworks
Thursday 23rd June	Tri-Ercall Jubilee Sponsored Event— FHEPs
Monday 27th June	Class 4 trip to Harper Adams
Thursday 30th June	Sports Days
Monday 4th / Tuesday 5th July	Year 6 transition to secondary
	New Reception in school
	All children—move up to new classes
Thursday 7th July	Year 6 Production—6pm show
w/b Monday 11th July	Careers Week in school
Friday 15th July	Year 6 Forest Festival: 5 -7pm
Wednesday 20th July	Leavers' Assembly and picnic—parents invited to both!
Thursday 21st July	LAST DAY OF SCHOOL

Year 6 Performance

Our show which mainly involves the Year 6 children, but will include Year 5 volunteers too, will be performed on **Thursday 7th July at 6pm.** Further details will come home soon with regards to timings for the children and tickets. They've started rehearsals with Rebecca Hepworth yesterday—and it looks exciting! **Please note too that parents are invited to stay after the Leavers' Assembly for a picnic.**





Respectful, Resilient, Responsible, Reflective, Resourceful

Well done to:



Class 1: George—being resilient



Class 2: Xanthe—being respectful



Class 3: Georgina—being resilient



Class 4: Tammy—being resourceful



Class 5: Elsie—being responsible and reflective

Tri-Ercall Event —Thursday 23rd June: 4pm—7pm





We are hoping to see lots of you for our family event at school—we have a fish and chip van coming onto site and there will be refreshments. Parents and children can run—or just children if you'd prefer!!! Younger siblings invited too.